

NEWSLETTER

Rainbow P-12 College is a Child Safe School

Issue 15 5th June 2020

Rainbow P-12 College
17 Albert Street
PO Box 223
Rainbow Vic 3424
P: 03 5395 1063
F: 03 5395 1192
E: rainbow.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au

Principal's Report from Mr Coffey

Back to School

We are all looking forward to the return of all of our students next Tuesday the 9th of June. Due to the low numbers of students at our school we will not be implementing staggered start and finish times or recess and lunch times, at this stage. The ongoing cleaning of high use areas throughout the day will continue, at least for the remainder of the term and the ready access to personal hygiene products and the other health and safety measures we have in place should be adequate to ensure the safety of all students, staff and other necessary visitors to the school.

The timetable we used in term 1, prior to COVID 19 will commence next Tuesday also. The designated Wellbeing Wednesday that operated during the period of Remote Learning will not continue next week.

I believe it is also necessary to remind students, parents and staff that the Student Mobile Phone Policy arrangements will also recommence with the return of all students. The protocols that we developed for staff use of mobile phones at the beginning of the year will also resume.

Since we had all of the students in attendance on Monday the 23rd of March, there have been 4 additional days of school holidays for students, 2 Pupil Free Days, 29 days of Remote Learning for Years Prep to 3 and Years 10 to 12 and 38 days of Remote Learning for Years 4 to Year 9. Although this doesn't look like a long time it has certainly felt like a long time for many of us.

We all hope the return on Tuesday will help everyone establish some normality in their lives.

More Information

More information about the return to school and coronavirus (COVID-19) can be found on the Department's website, which will continue to be updated:

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx

Stay Informed

I encourage all parents and students to continue to access the Department of Health and Human Services website for the latest public health information.

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus

2019 Annual Report to the School Community

The 2019 Annual Report will be available on Facebook, the Skoolbag app, the school website and print copies will be available at the front office.

School Council

The next School Council Meeting will be Wednesday the 10th of June at 7:30pm. The format will be on-site in the Multi-Purpose Building using social distancing measures.

VCE/VCAL Attendance from Stephen Leach

I would like to highlight the excellent attendance of many of our students currently in years 11 and 12.

Currently, we have:

Two students who have attended 100% of their classes for all their subjects Seven students who have attended at least 95% of their classes for all their subjects Four students who have attended at least 90% of their classes for all their subjects

This means that 65% of our 11s and 12s have at least 90% attendance across all their subjects. We also have 95% of our Year 11s and 12s being above our minimum attendance benchmark of 80% for all their subjects. Remember, good attendance at VCE, VET and VCAL is a pre-requisite for achieving an 'S' outcome. Missing lessons, without good reason, has a major negative impact on the student who is absent. Rainbow P-12 is committed to

without good reason, has a major negative impact on the student who is absent. Rainbow P-12 is committed to helping students attend in order to optimise their levels of progress and learning. If a student has known cause to be absent, then it is imperative that the school is informed.

We would like to thank all parents and caregivers who continue to support their children and their school by minimising absences from class. It definitely makes a difference to your child's learning.

Important Canteen Notice

Until further notice the canteen orders will be provided from the Bow Bakery.

Lunch order days are Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays

Below is what is available. Students are to order in the same way.

All orders will need to be in by 9.20 am.

NO LATE ORDERS

The orders will be taken to the bakery and picked up just before lunchtime.

The canteen will <u>not</u> be operating at lunch times, but senior students will have access to the sandwich toasters and the microwave.

	<u>Hot Food</u>	
3.50	Pizzas - Hawaiian, Supreme, BBQ	3.00
3.50	Chicken Pie	5.00
4.00	Bushman's Pie	5.00
4.80	Plain Pie	4.50
5.00	Curry Pie	4.60
6.00	Pizza Pie	4.60
6.50	Potato Pie	4.60
	Steak & Mushroom	5.00
6.00	Steak & Bacon	4.60
6.50	Steak & Onion	4.60
1.50	Pastie	4.50
.70	Sausage Roll	3.50
1.00	Party pasties	1.70
	Party Pie	1.70
6.00	Sauce	.40
6.00		
	3.50 4.00 4.80 5.00 6.00 6.50 6.50 1.50 .70 1.00	3.50 Pizzas - Hawaiian, Supreme, BBQ 3.50 Chicken Pie 4.00 Bushman's Pie 4.80 Plain Pie 5.00 Curry Pie 6.00 Pizza Pie 6.50 Potato Pie Steak & Mushroom 6.00 Steak & Bacon 6.50 Steak & Onion 1.50 Pastie .70 Sausage Roll 1.00 Party pasties Party Pie 6.00 Sauce

Other Pink Biscuits Lemon or Jam Tarts Apple Cakes Eclairs Matchstick	2.30 2.20 2.80 3.40 3.40
Lamington/ Jelly cakes- no cream (M/W/F)	2.80
with cream (M/W/F) Hedgehog Jam Donuts (M/W/F) Large Iced Donuts—(M/W/F) Yeast buns	3.40 2.80 2.80 3.20 1.70



The week in the life of Rainbow P-12 College

P/1 Hop-scotch spelling (and fitness training)



Hendrix & Tyler busy at work



All smiles from Lane & Emma



Sadie enjoying herself



Phoenix doing gymnastics!



Murphy deep in thought



Tyler getting into the activity







Mrs Huff in action.....I think the Olympics will be the next stop!..Look at that style!



Hard at work



The lads limbering up for their run



In action